
Minutes of the Brockenhurst Management Committee
17th November at Gartside
Present :  John Cropp, Liz Cropp. Guy Lawrenson, Janet Silver,  Pete Moody,
                Paula Anderson.
Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed.
1. Matters rising.
 It was agreed that Janet and Liz would plant the Mahonia and Pyracantha with the money donated by the Friends of Brockenhurst.
Liz to contact about planting trees
It was agreed to ask John Wingham to cost a height barrier for the entrance to the car park.
2. Marketing and communications report.
Janet to ask JJ about the idea of crowd funding.
The sale of tickets for The Gadsby Gala is going well with Janet selling many tickets. Rosie Lea will confirm the menu this week and is also providing the waiting staff.  Cape Wines have come up with an acceptable price for the wine.
It was decided that we would leave the charging of the rent to long term users as at present.
The Fit Step club has been supported
Plans for the Holiday Drama Club are in hand and look very promising using rooms during the school holidays.
Caravans.  It was proposed to charge £10 per night per van plus the usual usage charges for the hall.
Camping fair.  The event will be held 20-23 August. If all the slots were taken up it would raise £2170  in hire fees for the hall.  Entrance would be free and we would organise refreshments and some kind of lunch options. It has been raised that perhaps this event might be better if it was held in the Spring when campers were setting up for the summer.
The bar and cafe are earning a lot of money and JJ would like some under counter bottle fridges in the servery. The cheapest fridge found is £399. a clash would come if coffee and a bar were being served at the same event resulting in difficulties in the servery.. Ralph has a friend in the bar business who may have a triple under counter fridge.
Janet has a heavy cash box which could be bolted to the floor for bar takings.
3.   Financial report.
There is continued concern re hall usage. Guy will sort out the breakdown of hiring figures and will report back at the next meeting.  The report was adopted.
4.  Hardiman players.  Guy has spoken to the players, they pay £560, for the various rooms which should in fact be much more. It was decided to leave matters this year with a donation to the hall of the Friday takings.
5.  Entrance Doors.  The four proposals from the last meeting were discussed and JC is going to contact Dorma with regard to the possibility of locking the inner doors in the open position while operating the outer doors by radar sensors.
6.The matter of the toilet for Age Concern is in abeyance until the plans for back stage are finalised.
7.  Coat hooks in the entrance hall.  It was decided to use the moveable coat racks.
8.  Business plan is under discussion.
Highwood Road Site still in the planning stage
Mildren.  JC No change
Car Park.  Will seek permission in a written letter to clear the ditches of 
Houses in Highwood road. Meanwhile a bund is going to be built to divert the water.
Flooding under the stage.  Proposal to seal with damp proof.
Stage Roof. Work progressing but behind schedule.
For the insurance to be valid all ground floor windows must be lockable and the outside doors in the exhibition room and the main hall need renovating.
Guy is looking into annual maintenance dates of equipment
Pete is to make a list of maintenance of the hall
Pete to tell John Zani to go ahead with the new notice board and to look into Into what electrics are required.
Flood lighting in the car park.  We will look into extending the timer switch - off.
Paula is to talk to the Pre School regarding their notice board.
Dates of next meetings :  27th January and 18th February both at Gartside and at 7.30p.m.
Sent from my iPad
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